SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON FUEL AND ENERGY

Questions on Notice 

Canberra, 14 December 2009 

Department of Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts

Question 1

Response:
The residential baseline study referred to is the report: Energy Use in the Australian Residential Sector 1986-2020, prepared by Energy Efficient Strategies on behalf of the Department.   It can be accessed through the following link : http://www.environment.gov.au/sustainability/energyefficiency/buildings/publications/energyuse.html
Question 2

Response:
The Department of Climate Change (DCC) is responsible for estimating emissions abatement. As such, DCC abatement estimates are used to inform reports provided under Australia’s international obligations to organisations such as the United Nations (UN) and the Organisation for Economic Cooperation and Development (OECD). 

The Department understands that DCC produces estimates of emissions abatement for individual programs which are considered would make a material impact on Australia’s national carbon profile and for which program parameters are established. 

The Department understands that DCC is updating estimates of Australia’s likely abatement outcomes under existing and likely policy settings to inform Australia’s Fifth National Communication (5NC) under the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC). 5NC will be provided to the UN, inclusive of program-specific abatement estimates, as soon as possible. 

The Department also understands DCC will publicly release updated emissions and abatement estimates as part of the Tracking to the Kyoto Target series of publications as soon as possible (see Tracking to Kyoto and 2020, DCC August 2009).

As indicated in the Inquiry the consultancy firm McKinsey&Company has made an independent estimate of energy efficiency’s potential in the Australian context (An Australian Cost Curve for Greenhouse Gas Reduction, McKinsey&Company 2008). 

Question 3

Response:
Please find attached to the covering email for this document an overview of, and brochure for, the Australian Sustainable Schools Initiative (AuSSI).

Question 4

Response:
The Department is asked for and provides a wide range of advice to the Minister. With respect to the potential for energy efficiency to abate emissions, please see response to Question 2. 

